
 
 

Memorandum 
 
To:  Mayor Clay Madden, 
  City Council 
 
From:  Lauren Brinkman, CFM, Floodplain Administrator 
 
Subject: Hazard Mitigation Plan Implementation – CRS Progress Report 
 
Date:  July 30, 2021 
 
Resolution 20-20, September 1, 2020, adopted the St. Tammany Parish Hazard Mitigation Update - 2020.  
The Plan instructs the Floodplain Administrator to continue monitoring implementation of the Plan Update 
and prepare a written progress report to the Mayor and City Council each year.  This memo is our progress 
report through July 31, 2021. 
 
For credit under the Community Rating System, this memo must be distributed to the media and made 
available to the public.  It is being sent to the City’s Journal of Record.  Copies of this report are available for 
review at City Hall, 3101 East Causeway Approach.  A notice of its availability is being posted on the City’s 
website. 
 
Background 
 
The St. Tammany Parish Hazard Mitigation Update – 2020 was drafted by the Steering Committee during a 
series of meetings held throughout 2019, in collaboration with community stakeholders and the general 
public. The Plan (a) documents the St. Tammany Parish Hazard Mitigation Plan Update (HMPU) process; 
(b) identifies natural hazards and risks within the parish; and (c) identifies the parish’s hazard mitigation 
strategy to make St. Tammany Parish less vulnerable and more disaster resilient. It also includes mitigation 
project scoping to further identify scopes of work, funding sources, and implementation timing 
requirements of proposed selected mitigation projects. Information in the plan is used to help guide and 
coordinate mitigation and local policy decisions affecting future land use.  
 
Every community faces different hazards, and every community has different resources and interests to 
address its challenges. For Mandeville, the Plan reviews a variety of measures that can reduce the problems 
and/or protect people and property when flooding occurs. Measures include maintenance on drainage 
systems, upgrading the storm drainage system, maintenance of right-of-ways, flood proofing, elevation of 
SRL/RL structures, wind retrofit of public buildings, building regulations, and public information. The Plan 
includes twenty-four (24) action items specific to Mandeville to help reduce or prevent flood damage. 
 



The Disaster Mitigation Act (DMA 2000) requires State and local governments to prepare and update 
Hazard Mitigation Plans (HMP) every five (5) years. The St. Tammany Hazard Mitigation Plan Update –2020 
was adopted in 2020 and will require an update in the year 2025. Mandeville is one of many communities 
participating in this multi-jurisdictional plan.  
 
A review of the Plan’s action items: 
 
The twenty-four (24) action items identified in the Plan (Section 4, 29-32) are reviewed here. Each action 
item includes an Jurisdiction-Specific Action, Action Description, Funding Source, Timeframe, Responsible 
Party/Agency/Department, Hazard, and Status.  
 

Action Item Status: 

 

Of the Plan’s twenty-four (24) action items, nine (9) are new and fifteen (15) are ongoing, annual or 

maintenance activities. The City has completed 0 action items, and 12 action items that were carried 

over. In summary, the ongoing action items are listed below:  

 

• Ongoing Action Items include: Elevation of SRL/RL Structures, Sewerage Treatment Plant 

Flood Mitigation, Wind Retrofit and Flood Mitigation of Public Buildings, Coastal Restoration, 

Expansion and Improvement of Canals and Culverts, Backup Power for Critical Facilities, 

Drainage Improvements, Community Education, Participation in FEMA Grant Programs, 

Seawall Improvements, Community Rating System Participation, Enforcement of Regulations 

and Building Code Standards, Creation of a Master Drainage Plan, Adoption of International 

Building Codes and Regulation of New Development, Enhancing Public Awareness, Improving 

Potable Water Supply, Flood Proofing Critical Structures, Road Elevation, Upgrading Pumping 

Stations, Improving Communication Systems, and Adopting Water Conservation Measures. 

 

The city has completed or is implementing 100% of the Plan’s recommendations. 

 

Recommendations 

 

1. City staff should continue their jobs of implementing the Plan’s ongoing recommendations. 

2. The City should continue its participation in the Regional Planning Commission and work with 

neighboring communities to reduce stormwater and drainage problems that cross corporate 

boundaries. 
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